
 
Presbytery Meeting Highlights 
The Boise Presbytery held its August 10, 2023, stated meeting at Boone 
Memorial Presbyterian Church, Caldwell, and by Zoom.  
 

Breaking Down Walls The Presbytery began with a 

Matthew 25 field trip to the Western Idaho Community Action Partnership 
(WICAP) warehouse in Caldwell to learn of the needs in the community 

and how WICAP helps.  From food to diapers, 
rent assistance to youth programs, WICAP 
accompanies people who are struggling to make 
ends meet.  They are eager to partner with 
congregations, as they do with Boone Memorial.  

 
 

Actions Taken During our meeting, COM 

presented a draft policy on Family Leave, requesting input from the assembly.  
It will be voted on in November.  We commissioned Shana Woodbury to a 
hospice chaplain position and enrolled both Meredith Green and Rob 
Wheeler as Candidates for the ministry of the Word & Sacrament.  The 
Presbytery elected its Synod 
Commissioner and ordination 
examination readers. The Synod 
Transitions Task Force gave a brief 
update of their wrestling, like Jacob 
wrestled with God, and presented a 
questionnaire. 

 
Many thanks to our hosts at Boone 
Memorial, especially to Rev. Katey Schwind Williams who operated the 
technology needed for our Zoom meeting!    
 
Rachel Yates 
Transitional Presbyter/Stated Clerk 
303-809-2626  
boiseinterimexec@gmail.com 
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